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       4TH Sunday of  Lent  – 14th March 2021
Fr. Michael Writes:  In today’s Gospel it talks of Jesus as light of the world.  In Jesus there is no trace of darkness.  He is always in the light, and his light shows up the darkness in us.  His truth shows up our lies.  His integrity shows up our falseness.  His generosity shows up our selfishness.  His peace shows up our conflicts.  His openness to others shows how closed we are.  Therefore, we should not be surprised if we sometimes feel uncomfortable in his presence.  We do not always follow his light.  We follow instead, other lights – more flames in the night – candles in the wind.  When these light go out, the darkness is greater than if they had never shone.  God wants to see us in the light.  After all, as it says in the second reading: - “We are God’s work of art, created in Christ Jesus to live the good life as from the beginning he had meant us to live it
Mother’s Day:  Many congratulations and prayers on this your special day.  Today we pray for all our mothers living and dead. May you have a lovely and restful day.
Lent: We are now in the fourth week of Lent. If you feel that you have not begun or failed miserably, do not worry, just begin again.  Here are some suggestions:
Weekday Mass:   12.30pm Monday to Saturday. Why not try to come to Mass each day for Lent.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament:  Saturday at 5pm to 5.30pm. Why not take the time to pop into Church even for a few minutes to keep company with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament?
Confession: Every Saturday from 11am to 11.30am and 5pm to 5.30pm.  Why not try to get back into the habit of coming regularly to Confession and encouraging your family to come too.
Lenten Alms: -  This year the Cardinal has chosen “Caritas” for Lenten Alms for your donations.  “Caritas” in the Diocese helps run projects in the areas of homelessness and housing, vulnerable people and those at risk and those suffering from hunger among the very young and very old.
Rosary:  Why not encourage your family to say a decade or more of the Rosary each day as a family.

Stations of the Cross:  Copies of the Stations of the Cross are at the back of the Church for you to take a copy.
RCIA: Please pray for the two members of our RCIA who are to be baptized at the Easter Vigil.

Offertory: Please try and increase or give a little extra in the weekly collection so that we can pay our bills because for most of the past year we have not had any income.
Planned Giving Envelopes: This weekend the new boxes of envelopes for planned giving are available in the porch. They should not be used until the weekend of 11th/12th April.  Please take a few minutes to collect your box. The boxes are in alphabetical order.  If you are new to the Parish or would like a box of envelopes, or to join the Gift Aid Scheme or would like to pay by Bankers Order, please complete a form and put it into the box marked “Forms for Planned Giving”.  We will then arrange for your request. Please consider carefully what you put into the bag at the Offertory. The weekly collection does not meet the costs of running this parish.
Psalmists: If you could sing the psalm on a Rota at 11am Mass or join our choir for the Holy Week Services please let me know. We have lost one or two of our psalmists over these months and hopefully we will be able to continue singing the psalm at 11am Sunday Mass and for Holy Week please see Fr. Michael.

Readers: Also if you think you could read at Mass please see Fr. Michael as we are short of Readers at present. All readers should be in the church at least ten minutes before the beginning of Mass to check the lectionary and read through the readings.

Reminders: -

Reconciliation:   First Reconciliation takes place on Friday 26th March at 5pm in the Church.
First Holy Communion: Talk to parents on Monday 26th April at 7pm

Rehearsal for First Communion:  Friday 7th May at 5pm in the Church.

First Holy Communions: For all children Saturday 8th May at 12.30pm Mass

Crowning of Our Lady:  Sunday 16th May at 11am Mass
On-Line Donations:  At the back of the Church by St. Anthony’s Corner you will now see we have installed a contactless machine.  That means that anyone can donate to our Parish using their card.

Covid 19 – Masks Etc.:  Thank you to all those who tuned in weekly to my You-Tube.  Do tell other parishioners you may know though that the Church is now open and Masses are as usual.  Assure them too, that with all the restrictions we keep ourselves safe.
New Parishioners: If any new parishioners moved into the parish recently, please complete a registration form, and hand it to Fr. Michael after Mass. If any new Parishioners would like to pay using a box of envelopes, or direct debit, or Gift Aid donations. Please see Fr. Michael as you leave Church today.

Finance and Properties Meeting: This Monday 15th March at 7pm there is a Finance and Properties Meeting.  This will be by Zoom.
St. Patrick’s Day: Wednesday 17th March is St. Patrick’s Day.  A very happy day to all those of our parishioners from Ireland.  In the 1950’s and 60’s about 2,500 came to Mass here each Sunday and most of them had come originally from Ireland.  Today we thank God for the contribution they made to the life of our parish and pray they are now with God.

St. Joseph’s Day:  Next Friday 19th March is the Feast of St. Joseph.  This is the Year of St. Joseph so it would be nice to see a few more at 12.30pm Mass on that day.  St. Joseph protect all our families.
Baptism: Congratulations to Annalee Grace Furtado and her family Osborn and Anushka on her baptism yesterday (Saturday).

Confirmation: The Sacrament of Confirmation will be administered here in our Parish on Saturday 22nd May 2021 at 12.30pm Mass.  Candidates please note date and time.
Children’s Liturgy of the Word:  Now the schools have opened again we ae free to have Sunday Children’s Liturgy.  Children’s Liturgy will begin next Sunday at 11.am Mass.
Readings and Prayers for Mass:  Now we do not have Mass Leaflets some people may like to take advantage of various apps which can be used at Mass. Universalis is an app which carries the readings and prayers of the Mass for every day of the year.  It also has the prayer of the Church and life of the Saint being celebrated.  It is excellent and I would recommend it. The initial cost is a once off £15.  A second app is Magnificat.  It is monthly and costs £1.99 per month.  It also has the readings and prayers of weekday and Sunday Mass.  Remember we must find new ways!
Support Refugees:  All Sisters and Brothers sustaining hope with refugees and asylum seekers on Thursday 25th March at 6pm.  London Churches Refugee Fund and Church Times present an evening in support of refugees.  With key note speaker Fr. Timothy Radcliffe OP, actor Alfred Enoch, and representatives from LCRF and Migrants Organise.  Free event register on the Church Times website: www.churchtimes.co.uk/all-sisters-and-brothers 
The Year of St. Joseph: On December 8th, Pope Francis declared a Year of St. Joseph for the universal church. This marks the 150th anniversary of St. Joseph being declared a Patron of the Universal Church. The document, “with a Father’s Heart” was written against the backdrop of the Pandemic, a time which has helped us see the importance of ordinary people and how they offer us hope on a daily basis. In this, those unsung heroes resemble St. Joseph who goes unnoticed and yet nonetheless played a pivotal role in our history. 

http://rcdow.org.uk/faith/news/st-joseph 

Novena to St. Joseph: In this year of St. Joseph let us as a Parish make the Novena to St. Joseph from next Thursday 11th March to Friday 19th March. Copies of the Novena Booklet are on the table in the porch please take a copy and say the 9-day Novena as individuals or as a family at home.

Cleaning: The next cleaning of the Church will take place on Saturday 27th March.  We really need a few more helpers to keep our Church clean and tidy. Please come along for just one hour.

God Who Speaks – St. Mark’s Gospel:
To order your special ‘The God Who Speaks’ edition of St. Mark’s Gospel log on to:

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/products/9780564053179/
St. Mark’s Gospel Day-by-Day reading plan:

https://www.godwhospeaks.uk/the-god-who-speaks/bible-basics/about-the-bible/st-marks-gospel/st-marks-gospel-day-by-day/ 
Last Week’s Collections:
Envelopes:  £237.80    Loose £319.74
Total:   £557.54
Have a good week and Lent[image: image1.png]
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


No Rosary until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help Not until further notice











